
 

Guide for submissions to the 
Planning Decisions Committee 

 

The role of the committee 

The Planning Decisions Committee is a delegated committee of Council with full 
authority to make decisions in relation to planning applications and certain heritage 
referrals. The committee is made up of three Councillors who are rostered on a 
quarterly basis. 

 

Participating in the meeting 

Planning Decisions Committee meetings are decision-making forums and only 
Councillors have a formal role. However, Council is committed to ensuring that any 
person whose rights will be directly affected by a decision of Council is entitled to 
communicate their views and have their interests considered before the decision is 
made. 

There is an opportunity for both applicants and objectors to make a submission to 
Council in relation to each matter presented for consideration at the meeting. 

Before each item is considered, the meeting chair will ask people in attendance if 
they wish to make submission. The applicant or their representative will have the 
opportunity to speak first, and then each objector will be invited to address the 
meeting. When your turn comes, state your name clearly for the record and: 

• Speak for a maximum of five minutes; 

• Direct your submission to the chair; 

• Confine your submission to the planning permit under consideration; 

• If possible, explain your preferred decision in relation to a permit application 
(refusing, granting or granting with conditions) and set out any requested 
permit conditions. 

• Reflect on prior submissions, avoid repetition and refrain from restating 
matters that have already been raised; 

• Not ask questions or seek comments from Councillors, applicants or other 
submitters; 

• If speaking on behalf of a group, explain the nature of the group and how 
you are able to speak on their behalf. 

  



 

Once you have made your submission, please remain silent unless called upon by 
the chair to make further comment or to clarify any aspects. 

Following public submissions, the applicant or their representative will be given a 
further opportunity of two minutes to exercise a right of reply in relation to matters 
raised by previous submitters. Applicants may not raise new matters during this right 
of reply. 

Councillors will then have an opportunity to ask questions of submitters. Submitters 
may determine whether or not they wish to take these questions. 

Once all submissions have been received, the formal debate may commence. Once 
the debate has commenced, no further submissions, questions or comments from 
submitters can be received. 

 

 

 

For more information 

Further information about the planning permit process can be found at 
www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/services/planning-and-development or you 
can contact us directly on 9205 5555 or info@yarracity.vic.gov.au. 


